April 30, 2018

MINUTES OF THE ARKANSAS MOTOR VEHICLE COMMISSION

Special Meeting Office of Governor 500 Woodlane St., Suite 120 Little Rock, Arkansas

April 30, 2018

A specially scheduled meeting of the Arkansas Motor Vehicle Commission began at 11:30 a.m. in the

Governor's Conference Room at the Arkansas State Capitol. The purpose of this meeting was to present the grant

checks to the recipients of the Education and Training and Grant Program. All Commissioners were present during

the meeting with the exception of Foster Davis, which was an excused absence. Also in attendance were Governor

Hutchinson, a number of members of the Governor's staff, and all eleven recipients of the grant funds. Staff present

included Sandy Stroope, Robert Galloway, Gordon McCoy, Crystal Campbell, and Tanelle Hymes.

The following institutions received grants: Arkansas State University at Beebe/Searcy Campus, Cabot

High School, UA Cossatot, Ouachita Career Center, Gentry High School Conversion Charter, Pulaski Technical

College, Waldron High School, Northwest Technical Institute, NEA Career & Technical Center, Monticello

Occupational Education Center, each awarded \$13,750.00; and Arkansas Tech Career Center awarded \$12,500.00.

Following the grant presentation in the Governor's Conference Room, the recipients, Commissioners, and

Commission staff held a reception honoring these awardees in the Victory Building. Commission Chair Joy

Blankenship and Sandy Stroope made brief remarks to the recipients about the program.

These minutes are subject to approval by The Arkansas Motor Vehicle Commission

Jo Blankenship Chairman